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June 13, 2011
Ms. Susanna Kooistra
Mr. Paolo Usai
3GPP MCC

650, route des Lucioles
F-06921 Sophia-Antipols, France

Subject: Nomination and Support for 3GPP TSG SA WG4 Vice Chairman Candidate
Dear Susanna and Paolo,

On behalf of Samsung Electronics Co., Ltd., a member of TTA, I am pleased to nominate Dr. Kyunghun
Jung, as a candidate for a Vice Chairman of 3GPP TSG SA WG4. Since January 2007, Dr. Jung has been
leading Samsung’s delegation in the Work Group.

Dr. Jung holds a M.S. and a Ph.D. in the area of Electrical and Computer Engineering, from the Georgia
Institute of Technology, Atlanta, U.S. From the early days of his graduate study, he focused on the theoretical
analysis of problems in multimedia compression and wireless transmission, and the signal processing
techniques to enhance service quality and network capacity of mobile communications systems. His study
and research were advised by professor Russell M. Mersereau and supported by Texas Instruments’

Leadership Program.

After completing his doctoral dissertation, titled “Error Resilient Video Coding for Wireless Applications,”
he joined Samsung in 2003 and participated in the development of 3G-324M, the mobile video telephony
system considered then as the premium service of UMTS. As the major technical issues encountered in the
launch of 3G mobile communications systems became settled, Dr. Jung continued his research in the
standardization areas, where he has been contributing to the technology development for the next generation,

Multimedia Telephony Service for IMS, working as the Rapporteur of Release 8 and 9 Work Items.

If elected, Dr. Jung will devote himself to the responsibility of the Vice Chairman and will strive to ensure
that the development of the relevant 3GPP specifications is undertaken in a fair, accurate, and timely manner.
Samsung will support Dr. Jung so that he can execute the duties effectively as part of Samsung’s
commitment to 3GPP TSG SA WG4.

Best regards,

Joonho Park
Senior Vice President
Digital Media & Communication R&D Center

Samsung Electronics Co., Ltd.



